
The Redemptive Work of Christ in the life of Bob Artz 

 

If you follow Jesus, you have a story. Jesus teaches us in powerful ways through these stories about who 
He is and how life in dependence on Him should be lived. This is one of my first stories. 

I grew up in eastern Kansas, in a family that sought to follow Jesus. It seemed like we were at church 
whenever the doors were open! I made my commitment to follow Christ at 9 and was baptized. I served 
in youth leadership and led worship at First Baptist Church in Gardner, Kansas during my high school 
years. I was always drawn to serve the Lord through worship music, and the Lord spoke to me and 
confirmed it as my life’s work as a senior in high school. It was amazing to hear God speak so clearly, but 
now it brought a flood of questions. What’s next? Is there something He wants me to do? Did I miss it? I 
didn’t understand how I was supposed to react to what He told me. As my senior year passed I kept 
praying and waiting and getting nervous about what I was going to do. I was praying for God to do 
something. And He did. I was awarded a football scholarship to William Jewell College. This was not 
what I expected, but God used this to put me where he wanted me. Although I didn’t play because of 
injuries, I kept the scholarship through some kind of weird paperwork error. So I studied music and 
traveled weekends doing Christian concerts with a group from the Christian student union. God used 
this group to disciple me and model spiritual maturity to me. We sang and played for 50 events that year 
and we became a close community as a result. What felt like chaos at the time was in reality God 
supplying my needs and moving in my circumstances to grow my faith, so I could learn to trust Him 
more and more.  

Jeremiah 29:11 says it so well, “For I know what I have planned for you,’ says the Lord. ‘I have plans to 
prosper you, not to harm you. I have plans to give you a future filled with hope.”  

He is constantly drawing me back and renewing my life. And God uses my trials to demonstrate His 
grace to others, and that’s when my story becomes part of your story, and yours becomes part of mine. 
My story has many chapters that could be written about when Jesus came through in miraculous ways 
and quiet moments, to teach me what living in faith is really about. And it is all about His glory, His 
faithfulness, and His love! 

That’s my story – Now you tell one! 


